
 

April 13, 2020 

Web Announcement 2168 

 
Attention Provider Type (PT) 19 Nursing Facilities:   

Delay in Quarterly Nursing Facility Rate Updates for Q4 2020 and 
Behaviorally Complex Care Program (BCCP) Authorizations 

Due to unforeseen circumstances, the Fiscal Year 2020 Quarter 4 (April 1, 2020-June 30, 2020) Nursing Facility 
rates updates have been delayed.  The Division of Health Care Financing and Policy (DHCFP) has received 
notification that the rates have been posted in the Medicaid Management Information System and anticipates that 
they will be posted on the DHCFP Rates Unit webpage on April 13, 2020.  

Due to the Coronavirus (COVID-19) emergency, DHCFP Long Term Services & Supports staff members are working 
remotely and have limited access to the prior authorization system; therefore, updates to the Behaviorally 
Complex Care Program (BCCP) authorizations will be delayed.  All BCCP authorizations for this quarter (April 1, 
2020-June 30, 2020) will be updated by May 1, 2020.  If you have any questions, please contact the DHCFP LTSS 
office by sending an email to LTSS@dhcfp.nv.gov. 
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